### **BROOKVALE GROBY LEARNING CAMPUS**

Valuing Everyone, Achieving Excellence

### **Weekly Parent Bulletin**

13th July 2023

Dear Parent / Carer,

Good afternoon and welcome to the final Parent Bulletin of 2022-23.

Please find below important campus information relating to our campus and students.

We wish our whole community a relaxing and safe summer break, doing the things you love doing with family and friends and look forward to welcoming our students back on **Thursday 31st August** fully recharged for the term ahead.

#### **CELEBRATIONS & EVENTS THIS WEEK:**

### BROOKVALE GROBY LEARNING CAMPUS

Our main switchboard will be closed over the Summer holiday from 1.25pm on Thursday 13th July 2023

#### Reception will be open on Exam results days:

Thursday 17th August A Level results day 9am - 1pm Thursday 24th August GCSE results day 9am - 1pm

#### **FIRST DAY OF TERM:**

Thursday 31st August 2023 for YEARS 7, 8, 9, 10, 11 & 13 STUDENTS

Monday 4th September 2023 for YEAR 12 STUDENTS

Summer contact arrangements via email will only be checked intermittently, but will be responded to:

Pre 16 enquiries please email: Reception@brookvalegroby.com

Post 16 results and admissions enquiries please email: Post16@brookvalegroby.com

EXAMS enquiries please email: Exams@brookvalegroby.com

#### **2023 EXAM RESULTS COLLECTION DATES & TIMES:**

A Levels / AS / BTEC L3 / CAM TECH Years 12 & 13: Thursday 17th August from 9am - 11.30am (from 8.30am if you are going through clearing)

GCSEs / BTEC L1/2 /CAM NAT Year 11: Thursday 24th August from 9am - 11.30am

GCSE Statistics Year 10: Thursday 24th August from 10am - 11.30am

Post 16 Registration Day: Wednesday 30th August from 9.30am - 12.30pm

#### **All Years**

- Arbor News We're excited to announce that the Arbor App now supports biometric login so logging into the Arbor App (<u>Click here for details</u>) will be a lot easier for you. Updates include:
  - No more entering login details every time the App will now save parents' email address and password, eliminating the need to re-enter them each time they login
  - Parents/Carers can use their existing login method whether that's face or fingerprint recognition, or their device's pin code.
  - For Parents/Carers with children at different schools, it's now easier and faster to switch between them.



# BROOKVALE GROBY LEARNING CAMPUS Valuing Everyone, Achieving Excellence

## **Weekly Parent Bulletin**

	•	<b>Possible Financial help for Families</b> - <u>click here</u> for a letter outlining possible support for families.
	•	<b>Emergency Medication in School</b> - a letter <u>click here to view</u> has been shared to all by email this week reminding students to carry emergency medication, such as EPI pens and inhalers, at all times.
	•	<b>Lanyards</b> - A reminder that Students will retain the same colour lanyard as they progress through the school. Lost or damaged lanyards can be purchased for £1 from Reception, whilst lost ID cards or bus passes can be purchased on Arbor for £5 when campus reopens.
	•	Please <u>click here</u> for a flyer relating to an amazing athletics event taking place at Loughborough University.
	•	Please see the flyer <u>HERE</u> for Leicestershire County Cricket Summer Camps.
Year 9	•	<b>Key Stage 4 Uniform</b> - Reception is happy to accept donations of spare uniforms as students progress to KS4 after the summer break.
	•	For information we will be holding a <b>GCSE Readiness Evening</b> on <b>Thurs 7th September</b> for parents and students at the start of GCSEs/Year 10. Further details will follow at the start of next year.
Year 10	•	Please see the letter below from the Minister of Skills, Apprenticeships & Higher Education regarding T Levels:
		RH Letter July 2023
	•	Y10 GCSE Statistics Results Day
		Results Day 24th August 2023 10am - 11.30am
		You will be able to collect your results from the Brookvale Hall, enjoy a photo opportunity and be able to see some of your friends and teachers.
		If you have any questions or are not able to attend in person to collect results, please email exams@brookgroby.com - <b>Good Luck!</b>
	•	Miss Johal has shared a Google Drive with Year 10 students today called <b>Year 10 into Year 11</b> , which contains work to address any knowledge gaps ahead of starting Year 11.
		This is not compulsory work but would be in students best interest to have a look and complete for their relevant subjects.
Year 11	•	Y11 GCSE/Cambridge Nationals Results Day
		Results Day 24th August 2023 9am - 11.30am
		You will be able to collect your results from the Brookvale Hall, enjoy a photo opportunity and be able to see some of your friends and teachers. Good Luck!
		If you have any questions or are not able to attend in person to collect results, please



# BROOKVALE GROBY LEARNING CAMPUS Valuing Everyone, Achieving Excellence

## **Weekly Parent Bulletin**

	email exams@brookgroby.com - <b>Good Luck!</b>
Year 12	• A date for your diary! We are excited to announce that we have a guest speaker, Leon Harris from the University of Hertfordshire, coming into school on Wednesday 20th September, 5.30-6.15pm. He will be delivering a talk to parents about student finance, with a Q&A session at the end. We understand that for some parents this might be the first time going through the university application process, and Leon will be there to help and guide you. We will send out a reminder nearer the time, but wanted to give you advance notice before the summer holidays.
	<ul> <li>Personal statements - all students have started to plan and write their personal statements, planning out their next steps for Post 18. Whether students are going to university, employment or an apprenticeship, we are asking all students to write a personal statement, showing they can talk about their achievements and celebrate their success.</li> </ul>
Year 12 & 13	Y12 and Y13 A Level (AS) / Cambridge Technicals Results Day
	Results Day 17th August 2023 9am - 11.30am or 8.30am if you are going through clearing.
	You will be able to collect your results from the Brookvale Hall, enjoy a photo opportunity and be able to see some of your friends and teachers. Good Luck!
	If you have any questions or are not able to attend in person to collect results, please email exams@brookgroby.com - <b>Good Luck!</b>